April 30th, 2021

Dear Residents and Families,

MORE Steps in progress!

Each week we are thankful that all COVID testing for staff come back negative! Another week with everyone healthy! (The county positively rate still is above 5% - so please do your part to help us all get to a lower number!!)

Dining Rooms and kitchenettes are open and that transition is going well. We continue to make a few tweaks on the process but all in all – residents and staff are happy to not be eating in their room by themselves. We continue the social distancing in these areas, yet it has been nice to regain an additional step in "normalcy" as residents gather for their meals together.

Please join me in welcoming our new beautician/barber – Brenda Neill. She will be starting to provide services to residents this next week. She comes with extensive experience and is really looking forward to meeting everyone! We want to "spruce up" the beauty shop – a project in the works!

Please feel free to contact Kathy Bollig in our Business Office (262-335-4526) to check on the status of your/your family member's escrow to make sure funds are available for your requested beauty shop services. No money exchanges hands with the beautician. The office handles all of that. Let Kathy know what type of schedule you might want to set up for hair care. She will be working with Brenda to make sure everyone is seen. Brenda will be here a full day on Wednesdays as well as Saturday morning.

The Centers for Disease Control (CDC) announced some additional changes to "opening up". We are in the process of putting those pieces into practice. **Watch for more information this next week.**

Your and your family members' vaccination status will play a big part in what we are able to do.

Current Visiting Hours – 9 AM to 7 PM Monday- Friday. 8 AM to 6 PM Saturday and Sunday. Please call if these times do not accommodate your family. We will make arrangements with you to ensure that you are screened and able to get in and out of the building.

All our communications from this past year can be found on our website at www.samaritancampus.com Updates are also available on our Campus Communications Hotline at 262-335-4599.

Stay healthy and we hope to see you soon!

Mari Beth Borek, NHA

Mari Beth Borek
Samaritan Campus Team

531 East Washington Street
West Bend, WI 53095
262-335-4500



